From: Board Of Supervisors

To: Jesseka Rodriguez
Subject: FW: Thank you
Date: Tuesday, May 20, 2025 1:37:47 PM

From: Dawn Hightreo [

Sent: Tuesday, May 20, 2025 6:49 AM
To: Board Of Supervisors <boardofsupervisors@santacruzcountyca.gov>
Subject: Thank you

*#¥*¥CAUTION:This 1s an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open
attachments or click links from unknown senders or unexpected email ****

Dear Board,

| want to thank you for your support of MHCAN. | hope that there is a path to success at
finding funding opportunities to maintain this essential program.

Feel free to contact me if you have any questions or need assistance.

Have a great day!

Assisting sustainability for anyone ready to make a change-Dawn Hightree
Book a free consultation for as long as you need here at

Usolec Company





